ST. PETER'S CATHEDRAL CHARLOTTETOWN

P. E. I.

ANNUAL REPORT

F O R

THE YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31

Prevent us, 0 Lord, in all our doings with thy most gracious favour, and further us with thy continual help; that in all our works, begun, continued, and ended in Thee, we may glorify thy holy Name, and finally by thy mercy obtain everlasting life; through Jesus Christ our Lord.

IN MEMORIAM

DONALD BOSWALL

LOTTIE PEARL HOGG

BARBARA ANN LEWIS

JOHN ALEX MCKEIGAN

JOHN FREDERICK MORRIS

"Multiply, we beseech Thee, O Lord, to those who rest in Jesus, the manifold blessings of Thy love, that the good work which Thou didst begin in them may be perfected unto the day of Jesus Christ."

REPORT OF THE RECTOR, VEN. ARCHDEACON J. R. DAVIES, M.A.

There are two things to be noted at once about St. Peter's record in the Year of our Lord 1964. Our congregation gave generous support to the expanding needs of the Church in the world; and, at the same time, we were able to make long needed improvements in the Cathedral Building.

Last year was the first of five during which our Canadian Church has undertaken to raise \$500,000 a year for the strengthening of the work of our Anglican Communion throughout the world. This of course is one of the proposals resulting from the Anglican Congress at Toronto, under the principle of Mutual Responsibility and Interdependence.

The special concern of the Anglican Church of Canada in 1964 has been the African Diocese of Rwanda and Burundi, where a training college for catechists and lay readers is sorely needed, as well as other facilities and equipment for the Church's work in that strategically important area. Our own Diocese of Nova Scotia has undertaken to contribute \$20,000 a year for the five years mentioned above. The suggestion was made by the Executive Committee that each parish should try to raise at least 8% of its Apportionment figure as its share of the responsibility. Your Rector is proud to report that St. Peter's contribution in the amount of \$457.75, raised through our 1964 Lenten Self Denial offerings, represents more than 4% beyond the minimum suggested. Also generously supported was the Primate's World Relief Fund to which we sent \$402.55.

All this is as it should be. Our first concern as Christians should be not for ourselves but for others. We have reason then for quiet satisfaction in what we have accomplished in the way of a helping hand.

But we have also cause for satisfaction when we look at the freshly-painted walls of the Cathedral, complementing 1963's new floor. Add to this the splendid oak parquet floor in the Santuary, and the beautiful priests' sedilia, memorials to Charles McKarris and Walter Aidan Cotton, Priest, respectively, and we have visible evidence of important improvements made during 1964. It had been our hope to improve the facilities of the parish hall during the year as well; but a survey made by a competent person indicated that it would have been unwise to spend money on "improving" a none too solid frame building, now eighty-five years old.

The spiritual statistics of 1964 show a reasonably healthy state of affairs, although the situation is much the same as in other years with regard to the weekday Chapel services. This in spite of many reminders and urgings during the year.

Despite some difficulty in finding teachers for certain classes the Sunday School has had a good year, with attendance well up throughout. The traditional Summer Outing and Christmas Party were very successful, and the more recently introduced custom of giving presents instead of receiving them at Christmas is surprisingly popular with the children, who happily donated seventy-five nicely wrapped and labelled gifts for shipment to needy boys and girls in the western part of the Deanery in time for Christmas Day.

As their reports show our organizations have for the most part been busy and productive. It has not been a good year however for two of our youth groups, the J.A. and the A.Y.P.A. Several of our young people have moved away, thus weakening the strength of the latter and depriving it of leadership. And in spite of repeated appeals from the pulpit no one has yet offered her services as a leader of our young girls in the Junior Auxiliary, which has in consequence been inactive since September.

We are grateful to the men of the congregation for their help to the parish during the year. We thank Mr. Armstrong and Mr. Kays for their services as Lay Readers. We thank the Church Wardens and the Vestrymen for their attention to the temporalities of the parish, the Servers for their faithful attendance at the Altar, the Laymen's Association for financing the transportation to the Sunday School Picnic. We thank all our workers and leaders, men and women, in such departments and groups as Sunday School and Choir, the Girls' Auxiliary, the Little Helpers, the Girl Guides, the Wolf Cubs. But a glance at the reports elsewhere in these pages will show that in 1964, as in other years, the main burden of the Cathedral's activities was carried by the women of the parish. Where would the Church's work be without them? Rise up 0 men of God, the Church for you doth wait!

It should be in the record that our work and worship in 1964 have taken place in the historic year of the Centennial observances, and the Royal Visit. These events brought many more visitors than usual to the Province, and a glance at our Visitors Book will show the names of people from every province in Canada, and almost every state in the Union. Not a few comments were made by these visitors upon the attractive appearance of Cathedral and Chapel alike, further proof of the Vestry's wisdom in renovating

and redecorating the former in time for the Centennial Year.

Among the many visitors to St. Peter's who took an active part in its services were the Lord Bishop of the Diocese who was here on four occasions and the following priests: the Reverend S. J. Armstrong, E. L. Elias, A. W. Garwood, G. E. Moffatt, the Very Reverend H. L. Nutter and the Reverend W. T. Warren. A distinguished layman, in the person of Dr. Harry Smith, President of Kings College, also spoke in the Cathedral one Sunday.

Mr. Axworthy our new Sexton is doing an efficient job in keeping our buildings and grounds clean and tidy. In fact the job is often done by team-work, Mrs. Axworthy and their son Wayne lending a hand. The services of all three are much appreciated.

So far the "votes of thanks" in this report have been on your behalf to certain individuals and groups in the Congregation. It remains for your Rector to express his own personal appreciation for the co-operation and encouragement given him during the year past. The greetings and gifts that came from so many of our parishioners at Christmas may perhaps be taken as tokens of your friendship and support. May God give us grace to serve and worship Him together in the New Year upon which we are entering.

JOHN R. DAVIES.

STATISTICS

No. of Families	108 61 451 328
Baptisms during the year	15
Marriages	4
Burials.	5
Confirmation Services	1
No. confirmed at Service	8 281
Celebrations of Holy Eucharist	214
Sunday Services	214
Weekday Services (excluding Daily Mattins)	401
Private Communions (No.of services)	106
No. of Easter Communions	2.09
No. of Christmas Communions	203
No. of Communions made during year	3219

ST. PETER'S CATHEDRAL WOMEN'S GUILD

RECEIPTS

Balance Bank of Montreal	\$1226.05
Gross Receipts Annual Bazaar	1456.79
Bazaar Children's Table - 1963	2.50
Int. in Bank	28.76
Int. D. of C. Bonds Est. G.V.Moore	9.00
Payment on Loan S. Radanovich	70.00
	\$2793.10

ENDOWMENT

Est. Geo. V. Moore, \$200.00 Int. to be used for flowers on Altar. Dom. of Canada $4\frac{1}{2}\%$ Bonds due Sept.1/83 #490475-6

S. RADANO	VICH LOAN	\$592.00
	1961 and 1962 r. Radanovich	\$200.00 350.00 550.00
Ioan Paid	\$592.00 <u>550.00</u> \$ 42.00 Balance Gui	

EXPENDITURES

TO DO. 10001 D Octobrocks com Constitution	\$ 125.00
" Evening W.A.	25.00
" " Girls' Auxiliary	10.00
" " Junior "	10.00
Part Payment Sunday School Telephone	15.00
Poor Fund	25.00
Sunday School by Radio	25.00
Gift to Sexton	10.00
St. Peter's Girl Guides and Brownies	30.00
Social Service Christmas Gifts	30.00
Little Helpers Party (Rosemary Hill)	10.18
Altar Flower Fund	25.00
Legion Wreath	6,00
Legion wreadn	95.00
Laundry and Dry Cleaning	
Contribution to St. Peter's Sunday School (Rev.J.R. Davies)	100.00

WOMEN'S GUILD EXPENDITURES CONT'D

Annual Bazaar Expenses Coupons Re. Est. Geo. V. Moore to Altar Flower Fd. W.A. and D.C.S. Luncheon W.A. Calendars for Social Service 1963 Rogers Hdwe. Co. Ltd. Kneeling Pads Council Luncheon A.V.P.A. August Moore & McLeod Ltd. leatherette for Kneeling Pads T. Eaton Co. Ltd. Dish towels	\$	9.00 52.73 6.00 33.07 8.69 46.78 10.61 862.38 1930.72
Balance, Bank of Montreal		2793.10

Cheque 0/S, \$10.00. J.A's

(SGD.) MARGARET H. MALONE Treasurer.

Audited and found correct (SGD.) THOMAS N. ROGERS

* * * * * * * * * *

ST. PETER'S AUXILIARY WOMAN'S AUXILIARY AFTERNOON BRANCH

SECRETARY'S ANNUAL REPORT. JANUARY 5,1965

The Afternoon Branch of St. Peter's Cathedral W.A. held usual meetings during the year except when cancelled due to extreme weather, with an average of 18 Members attending. Mrs. Jean Peake was warmly welcomed as a new Member transferring from the Evening Branch.

All Members were deeply grieved at the death of Mrs. W. G. Hogg, a very faithful and hardworking Member, she is much missed. Our dear Miss M. Cotton suffered a serious illness and is still confined to her bed in a Nursing Home. She fulfilled many duties of the W.A. and in her latter office as Prayer Partner she kept Members informed most conscientiously. Her familiar figure is always missed from our meetings, whatever the weather she was always there. Mrs. R. Paton another Member who left the Province is also missing at Roll Call. It would seem that our numbers are dwindling and any Church Member not belonging to either Group would be happily welcomed.

Mrs. George Rogers presided at most meetings, but during any unavoidable absence Mrs. H. Burt capably carried out her

duties, and we were kept well informed of Church and W. A. activities.

Mrs. H. H. Simpson in her new office as Treasurer presented reports monthly and duly maintained accounts.

Mrs. Bissett, Living Message Sec., reported an increase of lover the previous year.

During one of Archdeacon Davies inspiring talks to the group he said and I quote "Full Communion can mean much or little and we must seek to receive and also to share and give service to others". This I felt was worthy of mention again in this report and I feel sure that all Members strive towards this message.

Mrs. L. Davison also spoke in April on "Who are we working for and where does the work go". It was most informative. The Gordon School receives the bulk of the work as the new School for Indians at Le Toque Quebec was not yet opened. Many pictures showing the facilities at the new School were shown.

Other happenings during the year was the inscribing of the name of Miss Maria Easton in the Book of Remembrance; Mrs. H. L. Palmer was made a Life Member of the W.A.

Mrs. W. A. Cotton capably supervised our Dorcas work assisted by her Committee and Mrs. Cosh without whom no report would be complete, maintained contact with our Refugee Olga and forwarded money and parcels. The work displayed at the closing Meeting on April 13th, 1964 shewed that the high quality and standard is being maintained.

Respectfully submitted (SGD.) BARBARA L. JENKINS Secretary.

SENIOR W.A. TREASURER'S REPORT

RECEIPTS

Balance in Bank from 1963	\$ 3 8.64
Commission on Calendars	8.40
For Hospitality at Annual Meeting	11.85
Table Box Collection	10.69
	3.05
St. Andrew's Day Collection	5.00
Donation to W.A. (Mrs. Clarke, Kensington)	5.00
Balance Life Membership Collection	3.00

RECEIPTS CONTINUED

Fees and Thankoffering - 26 members Interest on Bonds Guild Cheque Bank Interest	171.11 34.50 125.00 1.91
Bank Interest	\$ <u>415.15</u>

RECAPITULATION

EXPENDITURES SR. W.A.

Dorcas Work To Dorcas Secretary To Mrs. Fred Jenkins for Minutes Book To Diocesan Treasurer for Refugee Coal Fund To Diocesan Treasurer for Pledge, etc.	\$ 29.64 7.50 2.20 5.00 325.00 \$369.34
Balance in Bank, Jan. 7, 1965	\$415.15

(SGD.) C. FERN SIMPSON Treasurer, St. Peter's Senior W.A.

Audited and Found Correct, 6 January, 1965 (SGD.) ARTHUR H. PEAKE

* * * * * * * * * * * * *

ST. PETER'S EVENING W. A. BRANCH

RECEIPTS		EXPENDITURES	
Balance on hand Received from Guild Donation from Zellers Donation from a friend Proceeds from sale of Calendars Cent-A-Week Table bank Members dues Diocesan Times Thank Offering Cent-A-Week Cash from Rummage Sale	32.59 25.00 10.00 5.00 7.20 6.03 23.00 46.00 9.75 7.73 35.00	Gifts to Members Life Membership to Mrs. Palmer Sec'y Mrs.Holland for cards & stamps Treats for Beach Grove Holmans Eatons Moore & McLeod's Library fees Paid Mrs.Davison Spray for Mrs. Hogg Money for Olga	7.48 5.00 7.11 12.22 8.43 8.06 7.03 .50 7.50 6.30 4.00

\$207.30

Forward

EVENING BRANCH CONT'D

RECEIPTS	EXPENDITURES	:
Forward	\$207.30 Gift to Mr. Axworthy Sunday School by Radio Miscellaneous Diocesan Times Paid Mrs. Kemp -Coal F Members Du Pledge Cent-A-Wee Thank Offe	4.27 39.90 Yund 5.00 es 4.60 20.00 ek 12.73
	Balance on hand	\$179.88 27.42 \$207.30

(SGD.) REGINA KORREY
Treasurer
Evening Branch W.A.

* * * * * * * * * * * * *

GIRLS' AUXILIARY REPORT

During the first half of 1964 St. Peter's Branch of the Girls' Auxiliary met regularly to carry on their work for the Church under the capable leadership of Morice Weatherby. Besides sewing diapers the girls studied home nursing. Three successfully passed examinations for this badge.

Three attended the G. A. camp at Crapaud.

In the fall meetings were devoted to making articles for the bazaar. Because of the generous contributions of the women, the girls' table was quite successful.

In November a party was given for the J.A.'s. Canned food collected at this time made a substantial gift for the Protestant Family Service Bureau.

Several girls helped with the Little Helpers' party.

Corporate Communion and breakfast are a monthly event.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank the women of

St. Peter's Cathedral and Archdeacon Davies for the support and encouragement they give this Branch.

Respectfully submitted, (SGD.) BERNICE ROWLAND (Leader)

EXPENDITURES

FINANCIAL REPORT

dianang	
to Scope eds to Guild creasurer Pledge Thankoffering ship Fund Total Dec.31/64	\$5.50 2.10 46.14 13.10 5.00 5.00 76.84 10.10 \$86.94
	ds to Guild reasurer ledge hankoffering hip Fund Total

REPORT OF ALTAR GUILD FOR 1964

I would like to thank the members of the Altar Guild of Saint Peter's Cathedral for their efficient and devoted faithful service throughout the past year. Through 52 weeks of the year this work must be carried on - the continual preparation for the Daily and Sunday services, the laundering of the linens and the mending and upkeep of all vestments, etc., arranging flowers during certain seasons.

Negotiations and plans are being made to purchase two new sets of vestments. A red set to save wear of the very beautiful set we now have, and a violet set to replace a worn out one. Several donations have been received for this purpose and although our books show a large balance this money will all be required in the very near future to pay in part for these new vestments.

Respectfully submitted, (SGD.) FRANCES H. DAVIES

		THE THIRD IS	
<u>RECEIPTS</u> Balance from 1963	97.47	EXPENDITURES Sundries	5.88
Contributions	20.00 15.00	(paper towels, Cleaning Material	4. o. i
Bank Interest	2.10		<u>.30</u> 11.15
		Bank Bal. Dec. 1964 Cash on hand	122.52 .90 \$134.57
	\$134.57		\$134.57

SUNDAY SCHOOL REPORT

RECEIPTS		EXPENDITURES	
Bank Bal. Dec. 1963 Saunders Estate	\$145.86 23.74	St. James Lessons Supplies(stamps, books etc.) Class prizes, picnic,	\$ 98.69 15.50
Offerings and Gifts Missons (Lent Boxes) Guild donation	137.21 76.50 100.00	Christmas party	69.52 76.65 3.00 19.37 200.58
	\$ <u>483.31</u>	Dalite Date 2000 CT. 1	\$ <u>483.31</u>

* * * * * * * * * * * *

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF ST. PETER'S CATHEDRAL - 4 FEB. 1964

CHAIRMAN - ARCHDEACON J. R. DAVIES

PRESENT - 33 Persons

Meeting opened with Prayer by the Rector.

Minutes: As minutes of the last annual meeting, also reports were included in the Annual Report, it was moved by A. H. Peake, seconded by Mrs. H. Burt that these be taken as printed. Carried.

Business from Minutes:

H. Armstrong reported that he and Dr. Kelly had visited Eastern Trust Company and that the interest rate had finally been reduced from 5% to 4% retroactive to January, 1963.

Archdeacon Davies advised that the Sunday School Dividers had been made and installed in Sunday School and were very much appreciated by teachers and pupils.

Re: Anglican Families in Parkdale - After lively discussion on this question, it was finally moved by Mrs. H. Palmer, seconded by Dr. H. Palmer to leave this matter to the President of the Laymen's Association for a project and also to the President of the Women's Guild to deal with. Motion carried.

Correspondence:

The Rector drew the attention of the Congregation to the

Correspondence, Cont'd:

Bishop's letter which referred to World Mission Appeal - Stipends for Clergy minimum now \$3000 per year - and urged Churches to send in returns -assessments, apportionments, pledges, etc. promptly.

Letter also from Mr. Wainwright urging all members of the Anglican Churches to subscribe to the Diocesan Times.

Mr. G. Reginald MacNutt sent a letter thanking St. Peter's Cathedral for help to Family Service Bureau and requesting support in the future.

Reports: The following reports were moved and seconded:

```
Moved by Archdeacon Davies, Sec. by Dr. Palmer
Rector's Report
                                 " Mrs.Malone, Sec. by Mrs.A. Peake
 Women's Guild
                                 " Mrs.Palmer "
                                                  " Mrs. Burt
                            +1
W.A.Afternoon Br.
                                                " " Mrs.Wm.Shama
                            11
                                " Mrs.Korrey
 W.A. Evening Br.
                                " Mrs. MacPherson " "Mrs. H. Burt
Altar Guild
                                 " Mrs. " Sec. "Mrs.Bert Foster
                            Ħ.
G.A.
                                 " Mrs.T.FitzGerald "Mrs.MacPherson
                            17
 J.A.
                                 " Mrs.Geo.Rogers Sr.Sec.Mrs. Burt
                            11
 Little Helpers
                                 " Arch. Davies Sec. by Mrs. MacPherson
Sunday School Report
                                " A.H.Peake
                                                    "Mr.H.B.Armstrong
                            11
 A.Y.P.A.
                                                    "Mrs. H. Palmer
                                " Mrs. A. Peake "
Guides
                                " Mr.H. Armstrong " "Mr. A. Peake
 Anglican Churchmen
                                " Mrs.G.Rogers, Sr. "Mrs.H.M.Simpson
 Brownie Pack (not printed) "
                                " T.FitzGerald ""Mrs.H.B.Armstrong
                           :1:11
 Cubs
                                                   ""Mr .M.Blake
                                 " A. Peake
Warden's Report
                   All motions carried.
```

Archdeacon Davies commented on his report advising that the attendance at early morning services in the Chapel has been very poor. H. B. Armstrong suggested that an effort should be made by different organizations of the Cathedral in this connection, in order, like the Oxford Group Movement, to help "smarten up Churchmanship". Archdeacon Davies felt that it might become necessary to reduce the number of daily Eucharist celebrations if more people did not attend.

It was moved by H. B. Armstrong that more information with regard to activities of organizations be included in Annual Reports in addition to financial statements. Seconded by T. L. FitzGerald and carried.

A motion was put forth by Dr. H. Palmer that the Vestry be

requested to set out a list of Salaries and Honoraria in the next annual report, instead of listing one lump sum. Major MacNutt seconded the motion and it was carried.

New Business

Cemetery:

Major T. MacNutt mentioned that the Hodgson monument had been repaired, , but that there are several others that should be attended to. Paul Kays reported that he felt that the cemetery fence should also be fixed when finances permit.

Assessments & Apportionments, 1964: Moved by Major T. MacNutt, seconded by Paul Kays that an additional 10% be sent to the Diocese along with the usual amount.

Sexton's Apartment:

Mrs. H. Pickard, on behalf of the W.A. suggested that the Sexton's apartment needed a really good cleaning to make it livable. Mrs. Geo. Rogers Sr. agreed that it was filthy dirty and a fire trap in its present state - that steps should be taken immediately to rectify this.

Supplementary Report:

Dr. H. Kelly advised that several prospective sextons had refused to live in the present quarters unless renovations were made -- so the following supplementary report had been drawn up:-

- A competent person be hired to assay the Church Hall building as to (1) structure (2) fire wall between Hall and Church (3) a plan to be carried out in the future to improve our Hall such as (a) excavating the basement (b) permanent outside structure of Church Hall (c) and what needs to be done.
- 2. Completely fix the sexton's apartment.
- 3. Church Hall floor.
- 4. Redecorate outside of Church Hall and other Church property. (Rectory and Rochford Square houses).
- 5. Hodgson Trustees had foresight of our needs enabling us to use endowments from Hodgson Trust Fund for these improvements.

6. Vestry appoint a committee to look into the givings and why there is a decrease in these and in attendance.

Discussion followed re feasibility of fixing up the Parish Hall or building a new one, etc., but Dr. Kelly advised that professional advice was being sought to find out the condition of the building and that a special congregational meeting would have to be called if it was found necessary to build a new one.

A. H. Peake complimented the Wardens for their hard work and conscientious efforts during the past year.

Mrs. G. Rogers made a motion that two sturdy persons be employed to clear out the attic and scrub and clean the sexton's apartment. Seconded by A. H. Peake and carried.

Resolution was presented by A. H. Peake as follows:

"BE IT RESOLVED: The Rector, Church Wardens and Vestry being the Parochial Corporation of St. Peter's Cathedral, Charlottetown, in annual meeting of the congregation assembled this 4th day of February, 1964, unanimously supports and recommends enactment of legislation providing for the addition of two years university training in Prince of Wales College, Charlottetown, to permit the granting of degrees to students in Arts, Science, Commerce and Education".

This resolution was discussed at length, and it was moved by A. H. Peake, seconded by Wm. Shama that the congregation of St. Peter's Cathedral support this resolution. Carried unanimously. Certified copies of the resolution to be sent to Hon. W. Shaw, Premier and Hon. George Dewar, Minister of Education by the Vestry Clerk.

Mrs. George Rogers moved that the Choir boys be paid a minimum of 10 cents per week, from Guild funds. Seconded by Mrs. Burt and carried.

It was also suggested by Mrs. Rogers that Archdeacon Davies ask people in the congregation to return the hymn and prayer books to the back of the Church until we get a new sexton.

World Mission Appeal: Archdeacon Davies advised that our P.E.I. Deanery was to be responsible for \$1000.00 minimum for this cause and that St. Peter's should raise three or four hundred dollars. It was moved by Dr. Palmer that the matter be left to the Vestry to implement and call upon leaders of organizations to be convenors. This was seconded by H. Armstrong and carried.

Question was raised whether an infants' Sunday School class is now being taken care of and Archdeacon Davies advised that Miss Marion Ross is now in charge of this at 11 o'clock every Sunday morning.

Election of Vestry for 1964: The following names were recommended by the nomination committee for the 1964 vestry --

Submitted for 2 years starting in 1964 - Arthur Holland, David Hyndman, Frank Weatherby, Ronald Smith, Eugene Korrey, Paul Kays, also Dr. H. Kelly to replace T. Smith for one year.

A. H. Peake moved nominations cease, seconded by Dr. H. Palmer. Carried.

SYNOD DELEGATES: Hon. F. Walter Hyndman, H. B. Armstrong. Substitutes - G. G. K. Peake, Paul Kays. Mrs. H. Palmer moved these delegates be re-elected. Seconded by Dr. H. Kelly and carried.

DCS DELEGATES: W. Shama declined nomination as unable to attend afternoon meetings. T. FitzGerald, George Vessey and F. Michael nominated. A. H. Peake moved nominations cease - seconded by Dr. H. Palmer. Carried.

Mrs. A. H. Peake moved that Mrs. S. Korrey be convenor of the Diocesan Times. Seconded by Mrs. W. Hogg and carried.

Moved by Mr. T. Rogers that H. R. Doane and Company be auditors. H. Simpson seconded the motion and it was carried.

Dr. H. Kelly mentioned for the records that the landscaping which had been done last summer improved the Cathedral grounds a great deal and he hoped they would be further improved each year.

A. H. Peake spoke for the congregation in commenting on Canon Malone's improved health.

H. Simpson moved adjournment at 10.45 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * * * *

2ND CHARLOTTETOWN CUB PACK REPORT

The 2nd Charlottetown Cub Pack, under the sponsorship of St. Peter's Cathedral, enjoyed a full season of Pack activities. An average of some 14 cubs took part in a total of 30 weekly Pack meetings in the Church Hall.

In addition to the indoor activities of games, test passing and instruction, the Pack participated in the Annual Boy Scout Church Parade, carried out street-lining duty during the Royal Visit and attended the mammoth Youth Rally at the Exhibition Grounds in honor of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, and Prince Grounds in honor of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, and Prince Philip, where they had an excellent opportunity of both seeing and hearing the Royal Couple. They also had the added thrill of seeing and singing with Ben Cartwright of the famed Bonanza T.V. Series, in the person of Lorne Green, who made an impromptu visit to the rally, much to the added enjoyment of all. The Pack also made an excellent showing during Boy Scout Apple Day, turning in some \$30.00 for a very worthy effort.

A total of six Cubs and a leader spent three days on a Pack Holiday at Camp Buchan in August. Combining with the Southport and Basilica Packs, they enjoyed a full program of outdoor camping and other activities.

Despite the fact that five Cubs moved up to Scouts during the year, incoming New Chums kept the Pack up to strength and still had a Pack membership of 14 as of the end of 1964.

Respectfully submitted (SGD.) T. L. FITZGERALD, Cub Master.

CUB PACK FINANCIAL STATEMENT

RECEIPTS

EXPENDITURES

Bank Bal. Dec.31/63 Total Receipts for 1964	_	Supplies(Books, Badges, etc.) \$ 3.80 Flag Carrier 2.25 Bank Bal.Dec.31/64 33.88
Dues Donation from Mrs.H.B. Armstrong	5.00 .52	1
Bank Interest	\$39.93	\$39.93
	T	

REPORT ON THE FIRST AND THIRD CHARLOTTETOWN GUIDE COMPANY

Having taken over the Company as a new Captain in Sept., may I take this chance to introduce myself. Last May when I moved to the city with my mother and dad from Regina, Sask., I was asked to take over the First and Third as Captain. I am very glad that I was able to take it on. Each week the Guides continue. to

challenge me as I am sure they also challenge my two trusty lieutenants Miss Hester Gledhill and Mrs. T. N. Rogers. In November I received my warrant becoming an official captain in the Guide organization. In Regina I was a lieutenant in a company for a year and have also been in Guides and Rangers.

Now back to one of the liveliest companies in Charlottetown!

On Sept. 15 30 Guides burst through the door to St. Peter's Parish hall to begin their new Guiding year. Since then our number has slipped to 27. Highschool studies seem to be the reason for the slip.

In Oct. our Guides joined other P.E.I. Guides in street duty for the Royal Visit. At the children's rally the Guides' eyes had a particular sparkle in them and they could barely sit still as they watched Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth present Heather Orford with the highest award in the Girl Guides, the Gold Cord.

October was ended with a very successful Halloween Party to which one of the Trinity Scout troops were invited. Archdeacon and Mrs. Davies judged the costumes of the 52 assembled witches, goblins ghosts, and little old ladies. The costumes were a delight; as a matter of fact I made the rather embarrassing mistake of thinking two of the Scouts were Guides.

In Nov. we had our Enrolment ceremonies. Five young lassies in spanking new unfiroms received their Tenderfoot pins from our District Commissioner, Mrs. E. Morrison. Our company gained another all round cord Guide too with Janet Rankin receiving hers following the enrolment. This award takes a lot of hard work and is second highest only to the Gold Cord. A number of Guides also received various badges such as the Athelete, music lover, camper, and second class. The evening was completed by a light lunch served by the Local Association. To these ladies my thanks. To the many parents and friends of the company who came out to make this evening a wonderful success, my thank you too. For no Guide Company can succeed without support from the mums and dads.

We took a fall hike in Oct. to the Rogert's farm outside Keppoch. It was one of the rather chilly days and the hobo dinners cooked over open fires really hit the spot. Our Guides have decided that a winter hike might be fun so that is the next on the agenda.

We closed for three weeks over Xmas, reopening on Jan. 12. Ahead lies more hard work, more fun in this game of Guiding.

My thanks to the Ladies' Auxilliary for the increased donation

of \$20. after the Bazaar. Also thank you for the use of the hall each Tuesday evening. We now have \$30.21 in bank.

Ontario to Heritage camps - again this year five of our Guides have applied. We are keeping our fingers crossed.

Drop in and see us some Tuesday evening; we would love to see you and show you what goes on besides the happy-go-lucky laughter that filters through the folding doors to the Vestry meetings.

(SGD.) CAPTAIN ROGERS (PAT)

** * * * * * * * * *

LITTLE HELPERS REPORT

The total enrollment of the Little Helpers is at an all time high. We now have 88 children, six years and under, from 42 families.

The Secretary called on many of the mothers in October, and the annual party was held on October 26th. It was a big success, with over half of the families represented.

We are all grateful to Mrs. MacPherson for taking charge of the kitchen and to her fellow members of the Evening and Afternoon Branches of the W.A. for their help at the party and their donations of food and money.

The money collected from the mite boxes was turned over to Mrs. Kemp, Diocesan Secretary.

(SGD.) ROSEMARY HILL Parochial Secretary

* * * * * * * * * * *

A.Y.P.A. REPORT

I wish to submit the following brief report for the Anglican Young People's Association of St. Peter's Cathedral for the year 1963/64.

In October the branch was re-organized with a new executive and the guidance of Mr. Lynn Tokle and Mr. Arthur MacLean. The first term was an active one with St. Peter's being host branch to the Annual Service of Witness for the A.Y.P.A. in the P.E.I.

Deanery. This was very well attended and a fellowship hour followed in the parish hall.

In August before the branch was officially opened the executive was host to the members of the Dominion A.Y.P.A. for an Eastern Consultation - the first of its kind to be held in P.E.I. or in the Diocese of Nova Scotia. The President, Mr. Gregg Burhoe attended.At this time we would like to extend our sincere appreciation to the members of the congregation who provided hospitality to members in their homes and to the Sr. W.A. for their kind assistance in preparing and serving the meals to the members of the Consultation.

The Projects for the year included assistance in dressing the church, providing a social evening for members of the P.E.I. Deanery and supplying speakers for the Annual Labor Day Conference in Camp Kingston.

Five of our members attended the Annual Diocesan Conference in Truro on the Victoria Day Conference, and one of our members, Carrie Thomson was elected President of the Diocesan A.Y.P.A. Another one of our members, Mr. Arthur MacLean, received an award for continued years of outstanding service in the A.Y.P.A during the Labor Day Conference.

Due to pressures of school, work, and outside interests it was not possible to reorganize on a 10 month basis. It is, however, hoped that every young person in the parish will attend the series of 8 meetings to be started February 7th - 4 meetings to have a pre Lenten study and 4 meetings for a Lenten study. Such topics to be dealt with "Church History for Canadians or Why am I an Anglican - and The Comfortable Pew".

Again our sincere appreciation to Archdeacon Davies and all other members of the congregation for their assistance and co-operation.

Respectfully submitted, (SGD.) CARRIE THOMSON ARTHUR MacLEAN.

* * * * * * * * * * * *

REPORT OF 1ST & 3RD CHARLOTTETOWN BROWNIE PACK

The past year has been full of activity for the Brownie Pack. Our numbers total 31 (which incidentally is 7 in excess of the

maximum permitted) and several names are on a waiting list for admittance to the Pack. Five girls went on to Guides and 10 new members joined the Pack. Twenty-eight Proficiency Badges were earned. Mrs. Ian Rankin completed her training and received her warrant in May.

The Brownies took part in Parades to St. Peter's Cathedral and Zion Church, the selling of Cookies for Guide Funds, collecting at Hallowe'en for UNICEF and two events for youth organizations during Her Majesty's visit. In October we again planted tulips and daffodils in front of the Church.

Our Pack was chosen to welcome the Chief Commissioner of Canada on a television programme in April. It was indeed an honour for us to represent the Province.

A Day Camp was held at Holiday Haven this year and greatly enjoyed by the children.

Mothers and friends attended our Tulip Tea and Christmas party and to those who assisted in any way with these events I would like to extend the thanks of the Pack.

We are also grateful to the ladies of the Kirk who donated candy to our table at the Hallowe'en Tea and to St. Peter's Guild for their cash donation to our Funds.

Mrs. Gordon MacLean who has been with the Pack for the last two years finds winter travelling difficult and has intimated her intention of starting a Pack in her own district of Winsloe. She will be leaving us at the end of January.

My sincere thanks are extended to Mrs. MacLean and Mrs. Rankin who have contributed so much throughout the year and to Miss Anne Putnam who worked with us until May.

Respectfully submitted, (SGD.) IRENE H. L. CRAIG Brown Owl

* * * * * * * * * *

BROWNIE PACK FINANCIAL STATEMENT

	77 7 77.00		
INCOME		EXPENDITURES	
Bal. Dec. 1963	\$69.78	Ins.& Registration	\$17.00
Dues	18.00	Supplies	29.33
Donations anon. 5.00		Entertainment	21.14
St. Peter's Guild 10.00	15-00	Don. to St. James 'Trustees	\$10.
	50.00		2. 12.00
Candy Sale-St. James Tea		Bulbs for Church	10.00
Percent.of Cookie Sales	1.40	DOTES TOT OTHER OFF	

BROWNIE FINANCIAL REPORT CONT'D

RECEIPTS EXPENDITURES Bank Int. .77 Day Camp Expenses 29.28 Collections 33.63 Bank Charges .60 Bank Balance 72.07 Cash on hand 3.18 \$194.60 \$194.60

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

ST. PETER'S MEN'S ASSOCIATION REPORT

Because the picnic bus was such a success in the past, your President and Secretary committed the Association to providing it again in 1964. This brought on a financial crisis in the Association treasury but the membership responded nobly to an urgent appeal for funds and we now have \$7.00 or \$8.00 in the bank.

Apart from the above, 1964 was an inactive year. So inactive, that the only possible direction in which we can move in 1965 is up!

H. B. ARMSTRONG President.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

WARDENS' REPORT

The past year has been one of concern for your vestry. We started the year with no Sexton but were able to carry on due to the kindness of Mr. and Mrs. Theodore MacArthur who came to our aid and took excellent care of the Church properties until March 12th, when Mr. Alfred Axworthy was appointed sexton and moved into the sexton's quarters. Mr. and Mrs. Axworthy are doing very well and show a keen interest in keeping the properties in spic and span condition, and we are most pleased with their work.

A matter of concern to all members of the congregation was pointed up as a result of our sexton difficulties. Different applicants for the position were most critical of the type of

Our income for the past year amounted to \$25,194.98; of this \$17,128,40 came from envelope subscribers. Our total expenditures amounted to \$26,946.73. Before we can think of constructing a new hall we must pay off our outstanding liabilities of \$19,300.00. Six years ago our congregation pledged to give \$25,000.00 a year and did it. A gradual falling off of payments resulted in the present situation. If we raised our giving to the former level we could pay off our debt in three to four years and be in excellent shape to carry the financing necessary for a new hall, which is an absolute necessity in the not too distant future. If we establish a high standard of giving for the next few years we will then have the George Michael bequest, the capital of the Hodgson Trust Estate, and perhaps some bequests for a down payment of not less than Thirty Thousand Dollars. With a good financial record as of that time we have no doubt that we could finance the balance of the cost on an amortized basis. Great problems require great efforts and we trust that with God's help St. Peter's will face up to her task.

Your support and your attendance at our Annual Meeting is an absolute necessity in order that St. Peter's may plan her progress in the future.

H. H. KELLY, A. H. PEAKE, WARDENS.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

ENVELOPE HOLDERS - 1964

Acorn, Mrs. Claudia & Claudia Jane Acorn, Mr. R. F. Acorn, Mrs. R.F. Armstrong, Miss Heather Armstrong, Mr. & Mrs. H.B. Augustin, Mr. & Mrs. John Binns, Mr . Charles Binns, Mrs. Lillian Bissett, Mrs. C. N. Blake, Mr. & Mrs. M.V. Brady, Mr. A. (Part of yr.) now away Brady, Mrs. J.A. Breedon, Mr. & Mrs. A. E. Breedon, Sterling Brenton, Miss Suzanne Brown, Mrs. Lois Burt, Mr. & Mrs. H.

Callaghan, Mrs. E.
Cannon, Mrs. Sam
Cauty, Miss Ann
Cosh, Mrs. A. B.
Cotton, Miss Margaret
Cotton, Mr. R. L.
Cotton, Mr. & Mrs. W. E.

Davies, Ven. Archdeacon J.R. Davies, Mrs. J. R. Davison, Mrs. Lyman Diamond, Mr. Roland Dickson, Mr. & Mrs. A. S. Dow, Mr. Albert Dow, Mr. Frank Dow, Mr. George

ENVELOPES HOLDERS CONT'D:

FitzGerald, Mr. & Mrs. T. L. Foster, Mr. & Mrs. Bert Foster, Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Foster, Mrs. Olive Fry, Mrs. H.

Garrett, Mrs. Tess Ghiz, Mr. & Mrs. A. J. Ghiz, Mr. Geo. Griffith, Mrs. H. Gillis, Mrs. Sarah

Harling, Mr. & Mrs. E.
Harris, Mrs. J. E.
Hegan, Miss Janet
Hegan, Mr. Richard
Hennigar, Mr. & Mrs. A.
Hill, Mrs. D. H.
Hogg, Mrs. W. G. (Now deceased)
Holland, Mr. & Mrs. A. E.
Holly, Mrs. Eileen
Holt, Miss M. K.
Hyndman, Major The Hon.F.W. & Mrs.
Hyndman, Mr. & Mrs. R. E.
Hyndman, Mrs. W. E.

Innis, Mr. & Mrs. R.

Jenkins, Mrs. F. S.

Kays, Mr. Emanuel
Kays, Mr. & Mrs. E. N.
Kays, Mr. & Mrs. F. N.
Kays, Mr. & Mrs. Gabriel
Kays, Mr. & Mrs. George
Kays, Mr. James
Kays, Miss Lillian
Kays, Mr. Louis
Kays, Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas
Kays, Mr. & Mrs. Paul
Kays, Mr. & Mrs. Paul
Kays, Mr. S.N.
Kelly, Dr. & Mrs. H.H.
Korrey, Mr. & Mrs. Eugene
Korrey, Miss Janet
Korrey, Mr. & Mrs. Salem

Lambrose, Mr. & Mrs. Fred. Larter, Mr. G. S. M.

Malone, Rev. Canon E. M. Malone, Mrs. E. M. Mamye, Mr. Charles Martin, Mrs. R. Mason, Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Charles Michael, Miss Dorothy Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Edward Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Frank Michael, Mrs. George Michael, Mr. John Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Michael Michael, Mr. & Mrs. Wilfred Monroe, Miss Beulah Moore, Miss Amy Moore, Mrs. R. W. Murray, Mr. & Mrs. Blythe McKarris, Mrs. Charles McKarris, Mr. Robert MacKinnon, Miss B. MacKinnon, Mrs. Richard MacLean, Mr. Arthur MacLean, Mrs. Jean MacMillan, Mr. & Mrs. A. G. MacNutt, Major T. E. & Mrs. MacPherson, Mr. & Mrs. H. MacPherson, Harvey, Jr.

Orford, Mr. & Mrs. C. A. Owen, Miss M. A.

Palmer, Dr. H. L.
Palmer, Mrs. H. L.
Patterson, Mr. & Mrs. Bert
Peake, Col. A. H. & Mrs.
Peake, Mrs. A. G.
Peake, Brig. G. G. K. & Mrs.
Peake, Mr. & Mrs. Ralph
Pickard, Mr. & Mrs. H.

Radanovich, Mr. & Mrs. S. Reid, Miss Betty Reid, Mr. Clarence

ENVELOPE HOLDERS CONT'D:

Reid, Mrs. Frank
Reid, Mr. John
Rogers, Mrs. Geo. Sr.
Rogers, Mr. & Mrs. George
Rogers, Mr. & Mrs. T. N.
Ross, Mr. George
Ross, Miss Marian
Ross, Mrs. Howard
Rowland, Miss Bernice

Sear, Mr. & Mrs. H. L. Sr. Sear, Mr. & Mrs. H. L. Jr. Shama, Mr. & Mrs. Harry Shama, Mr. Norman Shama, Mr. Peter Shama, Mr. & Mrs. Wm. Sherren, Mr. & Mrs. R. Simpson, Mrs. H. M. Simpson, Mr. H. H. Simpson, Mrs. H. H. Simpson, Ritchie Simpson, Andrea Simpson, James Simpson, James Simpson, Peter Simpson, Timothy Smith, Mr. & Mrs. Don. Smith, Mr. R. Smith, Mrs. W. A. Stewart, Mr. K. B. Sutherland, Mrs. J. C.

Taweel, Mr. Abdullah
Taweel, Mr. & Mrs. Emile
Taweel, Mr. & Mrs. N.
Taweel, Mr. Peter
Taweel, Mr. Paul
Taweel, Mr. Solomon G.
Taweel, Mr. & Mrs. Said
Thomson, Miss C.

Vessey, Mr. & Mrs. George

Weatherby, Mr. Albert Weatherby, Mr. Frank

ENVELOPE HOLDERS CONT'D:

Weatherby, Mr. & Mrs. Fred. Weatherby, Mr. & Mrs. & Norice Williams, Mr. & Mrs. J. L. Wright, Mr. Gordon

MEMORIAL ENVELOPES

Acorn
Hegan
Malone
Smith
Easton
Hyndman
Peters & Saunders
Rankin
Harris
Gillis
Vinnicombe
Warburton

LIST OF BEQUESTS

Cathedral Endowments:	
George Bagnall	5000.00
Mrs. E. M. Ball	100.00
Mrs. Elizabeth Batt	3850,00
Mrs. Mercy Coles	100.00
Mrs. W. L. Cotton	200.00
Mrs. Walter DeBlois	150.00
Miss Rosa DesBrisay	200.00
Miss Jessie Easton	6500,00
John & Jas, Easton	500.00
F. R. Foster	500.00
Miss Mathilda Easton	1500.00
Mrs. C. C. Gardiner	200,00
Miss Blanche Haviland	10000.00
James B. Hegan	250.00
Miss Emily Hobkirk	100.00
Miss E. J. Hodgson	1000.00
Miss Fanny Jenkins	250.00
H. E. J. Lewis	450.00
Mrs. B. F. Longworth	1500.00
Mrs. F. Gane Morris	500.00
Mrs. James Palmer	100.00
Mrs. Poole	150.00

LIST OF BEQUESTS CONT'D

Cathedral Endowments Conton Mrs. Jane L. Robinson Rev. Canon Simpson Mrs. James Simpson Miss Jessie Simpson Mrs. L. K. Thiele J. J. Waddell H. Pope Walsh Hon. G. D. DeBlois Sundry Persons	150.00 100.00 100.00 200.00 200.00 250.00 150.00 500.00 501.65 \$35251.65	Cemetery Endowments Cont'd: Robinson Estate Rev. Canon Simpson Mrs. Jas. Simpson Mrs. Spink H. S. Stewart C. L. Strickland A. T. Vinnicombe H. W. Vinnicombe N. W. Waller Mrs. L. W. Watson	100.00 100.00 200.00 100.00 200.00 450.00 100.00 100.00 100.00
Cemetery Endowments: Mr. & Mrs. A. A. Alley Beers Estate Mr.& Mrs.F.P.Carvell Miss Alexandria Coles Miss Mercy Coles W. L. Cotton Mrs. W. L. Cotton Miss Rosa DesBrisay Gallagher Estate Mrs. Robt. Harris Miss Lily Fairclough E. H. Haviland	100.00 100.00 70.00 100.00 150.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 400.00	Mr. J. Brady Mr. R. Diamond Mrs. R. Diamond Mr. F. Reid Mr. E. A. Foster Mr. J. O. Hyndman Est. Sidney Phillips Est. Geo. Michael Rev. W. G. Hogg Sundry Persons SPECIAL ENDOWMENTS Miss Mae Terlizzick -	45.00 45.00 500.00 200.00 105.00 50.00 200.00
Mrs. J. B. Hegan Mrs. Geo. Hodgson Robt. & Jessie Hogg Miss Fanny Jenkins Walter Lowe Mrs. Robt. May Margaret J. and Rosa Mitchel W.A.O. Morson A. P. G. McDonald Miss Beatrice MacKinnon	200.00 100.00 250.00 50.00 100.00 200.00 100.00	Invested in Organ \$5,257.73 Mrs. A. V. Saunders - For Sunday School \$500.00 Mr. George Michael - For Church Hall \$2,000.00	

* * * * * * * * * * * * *

STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURES FOR YEAR ENDED DEC. 31, 1964 (with comparative figures for 1963)

RECEIPTS	196	<u>54</u>	19	63
Offerings for Parish Use Envelope offerings \$17 Loose offerings Spec.Offerings for	748.40 748.30	\$17,876.70	\$17,874.31 722.16	\$18,596.47
parish purposes -Memorial Altar Missal -New oak floor-McKarris Memorial	60.00 553.85			
-Cemetery upkeep -redecorating Cathedral -col.Confirmation Ser.	80.00 200.00 21.15			
-Bertha Hogan Memorial -Miscellaneous	20.80 220.25		570.55	
-Women's Guild for Cathedral Floor (1963)		1,156.05 19,032.75	1,000.00	1,570.55 20,167.02
Offerings for Missions Theological Education Sunday Primate's World Relief Sunday Sch. by Radio	44.00 402.55 6.00		65.75 300.50 107.70	
Good Friday-Mission to Jews Anglican World Missions	27.34 469.05		17.27	491.22
Income from Trust Account Sundry Securities Income (Agency Account) Brecken Memorial Cemetery Trust Acct. Cotton Memorial Trust Hodgson Memorial	505.00 2,955.00 357.83 344.16 805.00) 5 5	444.94 2,996.54 364.30 352.56 1,293.58	.
Indigent Fund Saunders Trust	22.99		225.30	
Bequests and Endowments Estate of James Easton- Memorial			-	161,00
TOTAL RECEIPTS (Parish Bank Loan	and Othe	er)25,194.98 1,000.00 \$26.194.98	3 <u>0</u> <u>3</u>	26,520.46 \$\overline{26},520.46

ANNUAL REPORT ST. PI	ETER'S CATHEDRAL		2.1
EXPENDITURES - Parish			4 000 00
Advertising	\$ 344.22		\$ 279.09
Auditing	75.00		50.00
Bank charges and interes	t 590.11		605.31
Broadcasting	120.00		105,00
Bulletins and reports	145. 88		248.25
Candles	78.36		201.48
Cemetery care	367.67		403.53
Equipment purchases - ty	pe-		
write	r \$138.77		
- snow blower	"208 . 17		
- duplicator	184.14 531.08		80.33
Expenses - Rectory	62.83		18,62
Fuel - Church	2,001.08		1,844.32
- Rectory	425.79		3 8 3. 89
Hymn & prayer bks.choir			104.92
Major improvements - see			2 ,8 23 . 27
Insurance	513.72		353.50
Light	602.24		5 81.54
Miscellaneous repairs, ma			
and supplies	1,048.45		1,008.32
	53.26		56.42
Postage Salaries and honoraria	00,20		
Archdeacon J.R. Davies:			
	3,192.00	3,192.00	
Stipend Travel Allowance	600.00	600.00	
Car replacement fd.	300.00	300.00	
Canon Malone-honorari		400.00	
Organist-Suzanne	.com		
Brenton	1,200.00	1,200.00	
Choir director -	1,200,00		
Mrs.Gwen Patterson	300.00	300.00	
Sexton-A. Axworthy			
and supply	1,486.90	1,370.00	
Vestry Sec'y-Mrs.		•	
Ruth FitzGerald	300.00	300.00	
Watchman-Jack Chipman		185.50	_
Misc.supply	126.45 7,694.35	<u>95.00</u>	7,942.50
Sector plan expenses			448,09
Stationery and office	147.46		113.14
Taxes	323.10		264.65
Telephone	204.14		209.12
Unemployment insurance	36. 80		55,20
Wafers and wine	62.70		51.98
Water	70.46		68.00
TOTAL PARISH EXPENDIT	URES 19,165.25		18,300.47
	*		

ANNUAL REPORT ST.	PETER'S C	CATHEDRAL		28
DIOCESES OF NOVA SCOTIA Theological Education Sunday Primate's World Relief Mission to Jews Anglican World Missions - Assessment - Apportionment		926.64 1,517.03 4,067.09 6,510.76	65.75 300.50 17.27	383.52 1,641.12 3,978.72 6,003.36
DISBURSEMENT - Other Des Union of South Africa . Mission Sunday School Sunday Sch. by Radio Cemetery Tr.Fds. Protestant Welfare B.			85.24 6.00 25.00 224.14	340,38
DONATIONS - Non-Designate Old Protestant Cemetery Diocesan Church Soc. Sunday School by Radio Anglican Foundation of Canada The Church Bible Prayer Book Society Mission to Seamen Community of the Resurrection	20.00 324.70 55.00		20.00 324.40 55.00 50.00 25.00 35.00	
Soc.of St.Francis TOTAL TO DIOCESE & OTH PROGRAMS	50.00 ER	609.70 7,781.48	50,00	6,953.14
PURCHASE OF PROVINCIAL T DEPOSIT Receipt-Geo.Michael Est		2,000.00		
TOTAL EXPENDIT	URE	28,946.73		25,253,61
Excess of Expenditures of Receipts	ver	2,751.75		(1,266.85)
Bank Balance, January 1		3,576,06		2,309,21
Bank Balance, December 3	31	824.31		3,576,06

LIABILITIES AT DECEMBER 31, 1964 Gladys C. Moore Memorial Estate of James Easton Memorial Bank Loan Union of South Africa Mission - Cotton Memorial Dioceses of Nova Scotia - Anglican World Missions Cemetery Fund - Donation R. C. Cotton 200.00 161.00 11,000.00 244.16 25.00
MAJOR IMPROVEMENTS 1964 Paquet Flooring Service - Balance on Cathedral Floor 1,000.00 Palmer Electric - Balance on furnace 50.83 MacDonald Rowe - Materials for doors - parish hall 66.92 Sherwin Williams - Wallpaper etc.for sexton's apt. 82.80 Rogers Hardware-Stair treads, etc. " 48.00
Carpenters and painters - sexton's apartment 60.00 190.80 Robert MacCallum - Painting Cathedral 630.00
Newson Electric - New electric service-Cathedral 630.00 McAskill Woodworking - false chimney installation
balcony 140.55 Chandler Brothers - Oak flooring in sanctuary 553.85
\$ <u>3,500.15</u>

AUDITORS' REPORT

We have examined the books and accounts of the Parochial Corporation of St. Peter's Cathedral as kept by the Vestry Clerk for the year ended December 31, 1964. Our examination included verification of the bank balances and examination of the statements of the trustees for the securities held for the various trust accounts.

In our opinion the foregoing Statement of Receipts and Expenditures and the attached schedules present fairly the financial operations for the year ended December 31, 1964.

Charlottetown
Prince Edward Island
January 30, 1965

(sgd.) H. R. DOANE AND COMPANY Chartered Accountants

STATEMENT OF TRUST ACCOUNTS

GEORGE MICHAEL MEMORIAL

Principal Amount on Deposit with Provincial Treasurer

\$2,000.00

KINDRED & AFFINITY

MY FAMILY

THE HOLY CATHOLIC CHURCH
The People of God in All the World

THE CHURCH OF ENGLAND
The Church in Wales-Church of Ireland-Episcopal Church in Scotland

The Protestant Episcopal Church in the United States-The Church of India, Pakistan Burma and Ceylon-The Church of South Africa-The Anglican Church of Canada-The Church of England in Australia and Tasmania-The Church of the Province of New Zealand-The Church of the Province of the West Indies-The Holy Catholic Church in China- The Japan Holy Catholic Church-The Church of the Province of West Africa-The Church of the Province of Central Africa-The Jerusalem Archbishopric-Extra Provincial Areas & Dioceses; East Africa, South America, and Falkland Islands, North & Central Europe Bermuda; Borneo, Gibralter, Hong Kong, Korea, Madagascar, Mauritius Singapore

THE ANGLICAN COMMUNION

MY PROVINCE
My Archbishop, Metropolitan
or Presiding Bishop

MY DIOCESE
My Bishop
My Confirmation

MY PARISH
My Parish Priest
My Baptism

M E
A Member of Christ
The Child of God
An Inheritor of the Kingdom of Heaven